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STLNA Liaison Report to the 
IEEE PES Switchgear Committee 
   April 26, 2018 Disney World, Orlando, FL 

Chair: Frank DeCesaro  Technical Liaison Director: Jean-Marc Torres 

 

Meeting Highlights 

1. The STLNA met on April 24th, 2018.  There were (14) people present. 

2. Tom Stefanski tendered his resignation from the STLNA as of March 31, 2018.  Jean-Marc Torres of Eaton 
was elected to replace Tom as the Technical Liaison Director.  It was agreed that Frank DeCesaro 
accompany Jean-Marc Torres to the next STL-Technical committee meeting in November to introduce him 
to the committee and provide support at his first meeting. 

3. The chair reported that he will be attending the STL-Technical Committee meeting in Prague, Czech 
Republic May 16th and 17th . 

4. The STLNA hosted the STL Technical Committee (TC) meeting on November 14th and 15th in Philadelphia, 
PA.  KEMA-Chalfont coordinated the scheduling and operation of the meeting.  They also voluntarily 
provided financial support to the meeting costs.    

5. The STLNA is scheduled to host STL Management committee meeting in the spring of 2020. 

6. Technical Discussions: 

a. Discussion was held regarding laboratory practices in sampling frequency of test data during 
extended testing.  There were a variation in how the member labs obtain data regarding sampling 
rates and frequency of data acquisition.  It was decided further clarification of the issue is needed 
and tabled until the next meeting. 

7. A policy for the use of the STLNA logo has presented and motion was made to approve it.  The presentation 
was discussed and the vote tabled until a special May 9th teleconference.  This will allow the members to 
discuss the policy with their management before a vote. 


